SCBMWRC Board Meeting

MINUTES
Date: 6/3/17

The meeting was held at Irv Seaver BMW,   Orange, CA

	Board Members Present:
John Crittenden
Bill Reitz
Danny Wassenaar
Dale Sprosty
Tom White
Karl Wagner
Jesse Vaca
Mark Borgeson
	Not Present:
Erasmo Brenes

	Guests Present:
Chris Roady
Bob Wetzel
Brandon Wilson



Opening Statement:
The honorable John Crittenden called the meeting to order promptly at 9:09am.

John thanked all the current BOD members for their service this past year and welcomed the new BOD membership candidates visitors. 

Minutes Review:
President John Crittenden asked if all review the April minutes.  Bill Reitz proposed to accept, Karl Wagner seconded and all agreed.

Membership Report:
Dale Sprosty total membership is now 89 up 3 from last month.  There are 10 expired members with expired 2016-2017 memberships beyond the 89 paid members.  All BOD members will receive the monthly spreadsheet updates to inform and support membership outreach by all.  Jessie Vaca, proposed membership board member 2017-2018, received updated spreadsheet and looks forward to working with membership role on next BOD.

Treasurer’s Report: 
Danny Wassenaar provided the April Treasurers Report, it was approved.  Operating Fund balance is $7,516.23, Rally Fund balance remains $3,179.56.  May $250 income due to new and renewed membership and $45 from 50-50 drawing.  Morro Bay Expense reimbursement for $194 check issued to K Wagner. The BOD proposed acceptance and accepted the report. 

Mileage Contest:
Tom White reported he has the current mileage tabulation and turned it over to John Crittenden as Tom will be taking off soon for his extended trip.

Jon Crittenden will follow up with Erasmo Brenes as to confirm he will be the 2017-2018 Mileage contest manager.

Newsletter Report:
The June newsletter was delayed a few days due to the late in the month ride report for the 49er rally coming in.  Erasmo anticipates having it out early the week of 6/6/17.
Calendar:
John Crittenden reported the July 9, 2017 picnic was changed to Yorba Linda Regional Park due to lack of availability at Prado Regional park.  Yorba Linda Regional Park is better centered for members, will have covered picnic benches and the costs are a bit less.  

Old Business:
None

New Business:
None

Closing:
The next BOD meeting will be at 9:00am July 1, 2017 at Irv Seaver scheduled by President John Crittenden.  This meeting will be for the new BOD and include early planning for the 2017-2018 club year.  
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The picnic will suffice for the General Membership meeting for July, 2017.

The meeting adjourned at 9:55am

Karl Wagner
Secretary

